
ORASECOM Executive Secretary Visits LHWP Phase II
Construction Sites

Mr. Comfort Molosiwa, the newly appointed Executive Secretary of
ORASECOM, recently visited the Lesotho Highlands Water Project (LHWP)
Phase II construction sites. During his visit, Mr. Molosiwa toured the Polihali
Dam construction site and the Polihali Transfer Tunnel intakes. The primary
objective of his visit was to familiarize himself with the project and to gain a
deeper understanding of both Phase I and Phase II components.

Accompanying Mr. Molosiwa were key officials, including Mr. Lisema
Lekhooana, the Leader of the Delegation from the Kingdom of Lesotho to the
ORASECOM Council and Deputy Principal Secretary for the Ministry of
Natural Resources; Mr. Thabo Hloele, ORASECOM Project Coordinator for the
Lesotho-Botswana Water Transfer Project; and Ms. Elita Banda, ORASECOM
Communication and Knowledge Management Specialist.

The Lesotho-Botswana Water Transfer Project, led by ORASECOM, is
designed to transfer water from Lesotho to Botswana via South Africa,
addressing water supply needs in Botswana, the Lowlands of Lesotho, and
parts of the Republic of South Africa.

In his remarks, Mr. Molosiwa expressed his gratitude to the LHDA
management for facilitating the tour and emphasized the importance of
continued collaboration between the two institutions.
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